
 

 
 

Dear Jane SmithDeaDeDDear 

 

                              Membership Report for November 16, 2013 
 
From the last report at the end of September, I am very pleased to report that we 
growing in membership as a District. Although specific and totally accurate 
numbers are difficult to reconcile I am generally pleased with the efforts and the 
direction that we are heading.  The difficulty occurs with our numbers occur for a 
variety of reasons. In some cases I have had the addition of new members 
reported to me but the actual numbers do not match ZI or our Treasurer’s numbers 
as clubs do not always send in the new dues in a timely manner. It is important that 
clubs attend to this in a timely manner.  Many times I am receiving the information 
third hand and delays in reporting can affect accurate reporting by the membership 
chair... Hopefully we can find a solution these challenges. The total right now is 885 
which has increased from 874 since September 15, 2013. ( # from our Treasurer) 
 
As chair I was very pleased with the enthusiasm shown at the Membership 
Workshop at the Fall Conference. There was an excellent number of interested 
Zontians at the workshop and the Power point is available on the D4 website for 
those who wish to access the information. 
 
Remember I am available to help with membership in any capacity that I can- 
attend club meetings, attend membership drives or just discuss possibilities in an 
email. It is important that AD’s remind Clubs of this offer. 
 
We have six months left in this biennium which means 6 months left to try and 
attain our membership goal for the biennium. Everything is possible as we work 
together to increase membership in District 4. 
 
Remember the Keys to a Club’s Success: Recruit, Retain and Rejuvenate!  
Let‘s Make it Happen!! 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Joanne Raymond 

Lt. Governor/Membership Chair 



 


